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Date:  May 23, 2019 
 
To:  Honorable Board of Trustees 
 
From:  Ms. Gina Sudaria, Interim Superintendent 
 
Subject:   ENGIE Services Presentation on Financial Results, Student Relationships,   

  and Environmental Responsibility 
 
 
Quick Summary/Abstract 
The Board of Trustees will receive information from ENGIE Services about financial results, 
student relationships, & environmental responsibility.  
 
Rationale: 
By receiving information the Board of Trustees will be better able to make an informed decision 
about proposed energy services projects. 
 
Financial Impact 
There is no fiscal impact. 
 
Recommendation 
There is no recommendation as this is a presentation. 
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